SIX NATIONS COUNCIL MEETING-TUESDAY, AUGUST 21, 1973

Minutes of Council meeting July 23, 1973 were adopted as read.

Council decided to request the Brantford District Office of the Department of Indian Affairs to patch Roads 241 and 242 with tar and chips, using whatever funds that might be left in the Capital Budget.

Council decided to request the Brantford District Office of the Department of Indian Affairs to pay for the two (2) Windrow Eliminators and the installation cost as per invoice amounting to \$3,160.50 with funds out of the Capital Budget.

Council decided to remit the sum of \$200.00 for the purchase of that area of land in Lot 19, Concession 4, on which is located part of a metal building which is owned by the Six Nations Band.

Council passed a resolution that an official from Regional Office visit the Six Nations Indian Reserve for the purpose of studying the suitability of the proposed No. 8 school site and that a representative from the Six Nations Council be present at the inspection and that the official from Regional Office make a report on his findings to the Six Nations Council and also, that when the tenders are called for the construction, that Chief Richard Isaac be present at the tender opening.

Council decided that the request of a representative from the St. John's Girls Drum Corp to the Mohawk Institute Woodland Indian Cultural Education Centre from permission for the Drum Corp to use two basement rooms, a classroom, and some storage space at the Mohawk Institute, be denied.

Council decided that Eydie Styres, who assisted the Curator under the Student Program, be kept on to assist the Curator until the closing date of the Chiefswood Museum and that she be paid out of Chiefswood Funds.

Council decided to refer the garbage disposal Area lease, which expired August 31, 1971, to the next meeting of the Lands Committee to update and draw up a new lease.

Council approved the request of the Mohawk Institute Woodland Indian Cultural Education Centre for permission to display the Six Nations Band's portion of the Queen Anne Communion Service at their Open House on Thanksgiving Weekend, October 6,7,8, 1973, and that it be placed under security protection by the R.C.M.P. by the Centre on a 24-hour basis and that the Centre have insurance coverage placed on the Service in the amount of \$100,000.00 for a five (5) day period, which will cover the last banking day before the holiday, the first banking day after the holiday, and the three day holiday period, and that the Six Nations Band be named as the beneficiary.

Council disapproved the request of Mr. John S. Ker of the Hamilton Hunt Club to ride over Six Nation's lands in Onondaga Township.

Council passed a resolution that the Six Nations Roads Committee Chairman, Councillor Leonard Staats, instruct the Six Nations Roads Foreman, Kenneth R. General, who is to be accompanied by Councillor William White, to investigate the Roadside Spring at R.R. # 2, Ohsweken, to see if there is some way in which the spring can be fixed to improve the condition.

Council decided to request the Department of Indian Affairs for services in order to clear up the drainage problems on the Six Nations Indian Reserve.

Council decided that the Burial Grounds in Lot 4, Con. 4, Oneida Township, in reference to CLSR 55883 be set aside for cemetery purposes under Section 18 (2) of the Indian Act, subject to official survey of cemetery boundaries covering 0.344 acres, more or less.